On behalf of the faculty, the Executive Council of the Faculty Assembly has been negotiating with the Administration on parking issues and significant progress has been made. This includes providing adequate reserved faculty parking space and also providing parking in close proximity to where one works. 
Additional faculty parking space issue. - Parking Lot B is currently used by students residing in Pine and Linden. As of September 2008, they will no longer be able to park there. Instead, Parking Lot B will be reserved for faculty, staff, and commuting students. Parking Lot A will continue to be reserved for faculty and staff. This arrangement should provide an adequate amount of parking space for faculty in the main lot. In addition, it enhances the parking environment for faculty, staff, and commuting students.
Parking in close proximity to where one works issue. - The Executive Council believes that the proposals listed below need to be brought to the faculty for feedback. The first is proposed by President Mercer. It is currently the only option on the table. The other two are models that had been suggested by the Executive Council, but not accepted by the Administration. You will be asked to select your preference at next week’s Faculty Assembly meeting. President Mercer will be informed of the outcome of this process. 
Please note that this a non-binding vote. We are using it to inform President Mercer what the will of the faculty is on this matter.
Proposal 1. Presented by President Mercer
· Effective January 1, 2008, 50 parking places will be made available in the Oak and Maple lot 

· these additional places will cost $200/year (the amount paid by student parkers in Oak and Maple)

· they will be available to faculty and staff 

· You and your colleagues should determine the best process for deciding who gets them and the College will administer it. 
Proposal 2. Faculty should be bale to park in any legal parking space on campus that is not reserved or handicapped without being ticketed.
Proposal 3. Effective January 1, 2008, 50 faculty parking places will be made available in the Oak and Maple parking lot on a “first come – first serve” basis, and these spaces will be made available without cost to the faculty.

